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For Immediate Release       March 12, 2024 
 

**UPDATE** MCTXSheriff Investigates Officer Involved Shooting in 
Oakridge 

 

The Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office can confirm that the identity of the deceased suspect is 
44-year-old Roosevelt Overton Jr. from Houston, Texas. The investigation determined that 
Overton has been identified as a suspect in more than 20 robbery cases across Harris, Fort Bend, 
and Montgomery County.   
 

Sheriff Rand Henderson stated, "I would like to express my sincere appreciation and gratitude to 
the dedicated members of our patrol units, the Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit, and Crime 
Scene Investigators. Their professionalism, unwavering commitment, tireless efforts, and 
meticulous work throughout this incident have been exceptional. Your work at this event sends a 
strong message to those who wish to commit crimes in our county, that we will work together and 
leverage all resources to ensure that justice is served. The coordinated response and cooperation 
between all the agencies involved in this incident demonstrated the highest standards of law 
enforcement professionalism and collaboration. I commend each agency for their commitment to 
keeping all of our communities safe." 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Travis Wood, Specialist 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
Follow us @MCTXSheriff 
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For Immediate Release       March 11, 2024 
 

MCTXSheriff Investigates Officer Involved Shooting in Oakridge 
 

On March 11, 2023, at about 8:00 p.m., Montgomery County Sheriff's Office Deputies responded 
to the 26800 block of Interstate 45 to assist in the investigation of an officer-involved shooting 
involving multiple agencies.  Members of the Houston Police Department, Harris County Sheriff's 
Office, and Texas Department of Public Safety were investigating a suspect involved in multiple 
robberies that spanned across Harris, Fort Bend, and Montgomery County.  The suspect arrived at 
a liquor store at the listed location, where officers witnessed him commit aggravated robbery with 
a deadly weapon.  Officers attempted to stop the suspect, who ignored commands and ran.  The 
foot pursuit led to the back of the building, where the suspect displayed a firearm.  Fearing for 
their safety, multiple officers discharged their firearms, striking the suspect, who was pronounced 
deceased on the scene.   

 

Montgomery County Sheriff's Office Homicide and Violent Crimes Unit, along with Texas 
Rangers and The Montgomery County District Attorney's Office, will be investigating the 
shooting. Each agency involved in this incident will be conducting its own administrative 
investigation.  The name of the deceased will not be released until the next of kin has been notified. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Travis Wood, Specialist 
Montgomery County Sheriff’s Office 
Administrative Services 
Follow us @MCTXSheriff 

 

http://www.mctxsheriff.org
https://www.facebook.com/MCTXSheriff/?ref=bookmarks
https://twitter.com/MCTXSheriff?lang=en
https://www.instagram.com/mctxsheriff/
https://nextdoor.com/agency-detail/tx/montgomery-county/montgomery-county-sheriffs-office-4/

